
1

Sparey, Robert (COOG - Planning & Environment Decisions Wales)

From: Sparey, Robert (COOG - Planning & Environment Decisions Wales) on behalf of 
PEDW – Seilwaith / Infrastructure

Sent: 30 September 2022 13:07
To:
Cc:
Subject: TO/JJ/02171/22 - DNS CAS-01900-V0J7C7 - RE: Parc Solar Caenewydd, Gowerton, 

Swansea - Request for Informal Pre-Application Advice

Dear Mr Roberts, 
 
Thank you for your e-mail. As this development is a proposed Developments of National 
Significance (DNS) application, the final decision will be made by the Welsh Ministers. It would not 
therefore be appropriate for Julie James MS, the Minister for Climate Change, to comment or give 
pre-application advice. Your e-mail has therefore been passed to Planning and Environment 
Decisions Wales (PEDW) for a response, as we are responsible for processing these applications. 
 
There is a statutory mechanism to obtain pre-application advice from the Local Planning Authority 
by virtue of Regulations 6 and 7 of the Developments of National Significance (Wales) 
Regulations 2016 (as amended) [‘the 2016 Regulations’]. 
 
There is a statutory mechanism to obtain pre-application advice from PEDW (on behalf of the 
Welsh Ministers) by virtue of Regulations 6 and 8 of the 2016 Regulations. 
 
If you do wish to seek pre-application advice from PEDW at this time, please complete the 
relevant form: https://gov.wales/developments-national-significance-request-pre-application-
services 
 
Guidance is available in Section 2 of the Procedural Guide: https://gov.wales/developments-
national-significance-dns-procedural-guide 
 
I am sorry that our literature has not yet been updated to reflect the transfer of functions from the 
former Planning Inspectorate for Wales to PEDW; please use this mailbox for the submission of 
any request for pre-application advice. 
 
If you have any queries, please let us know. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Robert Sparey 
 
 
 
 
Robert Sparey 
(fe | he / him) 
Rheolwr Cynllunio a’r Amgylchedd | Planning & Environment Manager 
Penderfyniadau Cynllunio ac Amgylchedd Cymru | Planning and Environment Decisions Wales 
Llywodraeth Cymru | Welsh Government  
Ffôn | Tel: 0300 025 3379 
E-bost | E-mail: Robert.sparey@gov.wales 
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As I am sure you are already aware, Wales will require a significant increase in cheaper renewable energy 
generation in order to meet the target of 70% of energy being provided from renewable sources by 2030. 

Could you please send your considered comments back to me by 21st October 2022. In the meantime we will 
contact you again on Friday 5th October 2022 to ascertain if you need additional information to allow you to 
provide you informal pre-application advice. 

Yours sincerely, 

Archie Roberts
  

Planner
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